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ASTD Northeast Florida


Minutes of October 16, 2010 Board Meeting & Advance
Location: University of Phoenix
	In attendance:
	Barry Altland, ASTD National Advisor for Chapters
Derree Braswell, President 

Betsy Donnelly, Director-at-Large 

Marilyn Feldstein, VP CMSIG 

Ida Gropper, VP Professional Development

Linda Hasselbach, VP Finance

Jennifer Jamison, VP Membership

Lynne Orr-Holley, 2011 VP eSIG 

Sue Raffensperger, President-Elect 

Christy Sharpe, VP Information Technology

Karen Sistare, VP Programs

Laura Steigelman,  VP Member Involvement 

Paul Stromberg, Administrator 

Rachel Wical, VP Public Relations 

Robert Zinsser, 2011 VP Public Relations

	Absent
	Sharon Kimble, Past President 

Karon Manning-Adams, VP Sponsorship 
Desiree Ward, Director 
Deb Welsh, Webmaster 

	Open:
	9:10 am


	Previous Minutes
	Approval was tabled until November.

	Financial Report 
	Acceptance  was tabled until November.

	Review of 2010 Accomplishments to Date
	Finance, Linda Hasselbach
    *Learned the processes: QuickBooks entries and
      reports, PayPal, allocations, banking 
      reconciliations.

    *Recruited a committee member.

    *Began documenting processes, using 
      information mapping.

    *Identified allowable travel expenses as a basis 
      for a full reimbursement policy.

President, Derree Braswell.

    *Fills all roles on board.

    *Introduced Google docs, webinars, and free 
      conference calls as tools for the board.

    *Conducted monthly board meetings.

    *Conducted midyear Advance in July

    *Mentored President Elect.

    *Began succession planning.

Information Technology, Christy Sharpe.

    *Began use of Google Analytics to track 
      website use.

    *Added video links and looping slideshow to the 
      home page.

    *Created, HTML, template for the newsletter.

    *Responded to the needs of VPs as needed, and 
      on time (events, e-mails, etc.).

Membership, Jennifer Jamison

    *established Membership Committee.

    *Created new member packet.

    *Participated in business networking event at 
      Webster to attract student members.

    *Introduced new members at monthly meetings.

    *Created a welcome letter to new members

CMSIG, Marilyn Feldstein.

    *Held nine monthly meetings with meaningful
      topics, and knowledgeable speakers, with 
      average attendance of 12.

    *Accomplished this under budget.

    *Assisted with Big Event and recommended 
      Janet Zadina as the presenter.

Professional Development, Ida Gropper.

  *Big Event results
    -124 participants

    -Universally positive feedback.

    -8 sponsors.

    -Exceeded financial expectations

   *CPLP

    -Held three Awareness sessions.

    -Collaborated with Suncoast chapter for a virtual 
      study group.

    -Set up CPLP materials loans through the 
      downtown Jacksonville Public Library.

    -Publicly recognized CPLPs present at monthly 
      meetings.

   *Mentor Program

    -surveyed for need, feedback on previous years' 
      efforts, and identified potential participants.

    -Set up a successful pilot program of five 
      mentor/protégé pairs.

    -The 12 week program was completed by all 
      participants, all feedback was enthusiastic, and 
      certificates were presented to them at a special 
      luncheon following the big event.

Programs, Karen Sistare
    *Held a variety of monthly chapter meetings, 
      experimenting successfully with different 
      venues and formats.

    *Recruited a small but strong Program 
      Committee including a group of volunteer 
      ambassadors to greet attendees.

    *Introduced networking activities/icebreakers to 
      begin each meeting.

Administrative Committee Member, Bob Zinsser.

    *Took minutes at monthly board of directors 
      meetings.

    *Simplified the minutes template.

    *Gained valuable exposure to the chapter leaders, 
      leadership environment, and processes.

Administration, Paul Stromberg.

    *Filled the Administrative Committee with 
       competent, enthusiastic volunteers, who.

        -- Take board meeting minutes.

        -- Prepare, transport, and distribute badges at 
            monthly, eSIG, and special events.

        -- Research and reconnect with members and  
            other chapter contacts, whose e-mail 
            addresses have become undeliverable.

        -- Handled my daily tasks (mail, e-mail, and 
            telephone messages, etc.) during my 
            vacation absence

    *Set Up Dropbox, a searchable system to back up 
      all chapter documents and synchronize  
      accounting files between Finance and  
      Administration

    *oriented and trained new VP Finance on  
      accounting software, report processes, etc.

    *Suggested several improvements that were  
      adopted by Wild Apricot, including a store  
      widget, retention of information on  
      cancellations, and (still in process)  
      differentiation between  members and other  
      website users.

    *Handled all corporate group membership  
      transactions and brought in. 2 new groups

    *Notified VP Membership of individual lapses  
      and overdue renewals.

    *Personally contacted all nonmembers registered  
      for the big event and converted 12 of them to  
      chapter membership.

    *Suggested the criteria which were adopted for  
      free Student membership in the chapter

    *Had an error in the chapter liability policy  
      corrected, resulting in a premium reduction of  
      over $500 a year

	Open discussions
	Marilyn – it is important to include the Chapter  
      President and other board members in New  
      Member Orientation meetings.
Bob – build on the new member momentum and 
      enthusiasm – enlist them as marketers of chapter 
      membership.

Ida – we should create role descriptions as a first step in recruiting volunteers.

	Announcements
	Next BoD meeting will be 6:pm Wednesday, November 10 at University of Phoenix. The year-end celebration and final BoD will be December 1, time and location to be determined.

Karon Manning-Adams has resigned from the board, leaving the VP Sponsorship position vacant.
 

	Advance preparation for 2011 - Introductions
	Sue began by thanking Ida and her committee for a Big Event that she characterized as “beyond seccessful.” She then introduced Barry Altland, ASTD’s National Advisor for Chapters and led a round-robin of self introductions of all others present.

	Advance -- NAC
	Barry explained that the role of the Chapter Coach (Geoff Wolliner) was largely to assist in operational matters. The NAC (Barry) is to be a peer-to-peer sounding board and a conduit for exchange of ideas between chapters. 
He led a brief review of Robert’s Rules of Order. There was general agreement that closer adherence to these would shorten meetings. Moreover, if necessary, all steps of passing of rejecting a motion can be done via webinar or email.

	Advance – ALC Highlights / Best Practices Panel


	Linda reviewed the ASTD Online Library, the criteria for SOS and Chapter of the Month recognition, and explained the ASTD Benchmarking form. She suggested a free T&D application available at the iPhones Store. 

Ida’s main takeaways from ALC were that content is important but people also want to connect; that the biggest marketing mistake is starting too late – events should have 6-month lead times; we should market more broadly – regionally, not just NEFL; we could vary our program formats – alternate times, venues in different locales within our area, more use of webinars; establish a committee to use social medial as a branding tool. (Bob commented that volunteer college students might be found to manage social media.)
Lynne also advocated more use of webinar tools, and had learned that the most successful marketers were making 7 contacts on each event. (Barry suggested that we replace the word “meeting” with “program” or “professional development event.”)
Jennifer plans to use ideas from ALC to promote chapter membership at the Excellence Awards in December.

	Advance -- Review
	Barry led a review of  the Chapter’s Mission, Vision, and Values. No changes were made.

	Advance – Survey Results
	Sue presented the results of the Annual Survey in a graphic format. A copy is attached as a part of these minutes.

	Advance – Chapter Goals for 2011
	Sue introduced three Strategic Goals:

1. Develop the Chapter Brand

2. Achieve 100% CORE compliance

3. Develop Chapter strategy SOS (Sharing Our Success) submissions

And asked each board member to work on tactical goals in tune with these strategic goals. She suggested that an exploration of Chapter Toolkits on the National website would be helpful.
Branding: 
*Barry suggested we drop the term ‘meeting’ in favor of ‘program’ or ‘professional development event.’

*Lynne felt the benefits most importantto members were content, networking opportunities, and building relationships, and that our branding should focus on these things.  She asked if the members-only areas could be shown on the website menu while still allowing only members to have access to them. Christy will explore this.
CORE:

*Sue stated that the requirements must be used as up-front guidance, not after-the-fact measurements.
*Marilyn commented on the difficulty of reaching CORE on percentage of dual members. Barry replied that we are in the minority and that most chapters have already reached 50%. He said we need to explore how other chapters tackle this and to get creative. The ICE (Orlando, in May) will be an opportunity to exchange ideas with leaders of other chapters. He suggested volunteering to help there in exchange for free days.

SOS:

Rachel felt that working on SOS is simply a task rather than a goal.  She suggested that Increasing the Value of Membership would be a more meaningful goal.

	Adjourned 3:50 PM
	


Respectfully submitted,

Paul Stromberg, Administrator 

October 29, 2010

Addendum: Annual Survey Results
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